
 

 

 

 

Village of Bloomington 
Public Information Meeting – Proposed 2024 Infrastructure Improvements Project 

    May 29, 2024 

 

 

 

The Public Information meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President Robert 

McLimans at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Roll call was taken, present: Robert McLimans, Dennis Moris, Scott Daentl, Chasity Allen, Alan Mergen, and 

Dawn Drew. Absent was Michelle Atterbury. 

 

Several residents were in attendance.  

 

McLimans handed the meeting over to Mark Digman, Delta 3 Engineering, Inc. 

 

Digman explained that there is a sign-in sheet, and it is very important to provide your email address if you 

wish to receive notifications and updates by email.  

 

Digman explained: 

• Contractor is JI Construction, LLC, from Livingston, WI – owner, Jeremy Iverson 

• Construction timeline – Expected to start June 10, 2024, and end November 8, 2024. 

• Will start at the intersection of the Bloomington Stop N Go. 

o Needs to be completed before the WI DOT starts construction on Hwy 35 through Patch Gove at 

intersection of Hwy 133 on July 15, 2024. 

• Electric and gas is already being located and expected to be completed by mid-June. 

• Residents will be notified of any planned water outages 48 hours in advance. Certain businesses will be 

given more advanced notice.  

• During the hours of 7 am – 5 pm, it is the contractor’s site. 

o Contractor to maintain one lane of traffic access at all times. 

o Property owners will have access to their property most of the time. 

o Pedestrians will be permitted access during construction. 

o Digman stated less interruptions means work will be completed more quickly. 

o When concrete work is completed, there will be no access for seven days. 

o When street paving work is completed, there will be no access for one day. 

o Although it is the contractor's responsibility to move and put something back if it is in the right-

away, Digman suggested the property owners do so. 

o If the contractor finds galvanized pipes, they will need to be replaced at the property owner’s 

expense.  

o Mailboxes will be removed, and temporary boxes will be put on a site yet to be determined. 

o Will discuss with the bus company the best solution/bus route for this Fall. 

o Concrete driveways will be put back as concrete driveways, asphalt driveways will be put back 

as asphalt driveways, gravel driveways will be put back as gravel driveways with an asphalt 

apron. 

o Village will be posting updates to Facebook page.  

 

McLimans encouraged anyone to speak up and ask questions. 



Public comments/questions: 

• Not everyone works 7 am – 5 pm and will need to have access at different times. Digman explained that 

it can be discussed with those affected to find a solution.  

• There was a question asked about dumpsters on Wall Street. Digman explained that the retaining wall 

will not be disturbed, and garbage/recycling pickup/process should remain the same. 

• A few residents have underground roof drains. Digman explained the plan for those.  

• There was a question asked about Court Street storage which Digman explained.  

• Another mobile home will be moved in on July 1st. Discussion was had.  

• It was asked why a cul-de-sac was being installed. Digman explained it was to make turning around 

easier, especially for Village trucks when plowing snow. 

• It was asked why the construction was not coming all the way back on Court Street. Digman explained 

that was due to budgeting and the amount of loans and grants the Village was able to receive.  

 

McLimans asked Digman to explain the stipulation for the grant regarding labor costs. Digman explained that 

since it is a federally funded project, the contractor is required to pay their employees federal wage rates.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:53 pm. Digman encouraged residents to come up and ask questions and view 

the street construction project plans that were on display. 

 

Clerk/Treasurer  

Shawna Atterbury 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


